
MEMORANDUM 
 
April 28, 2014 
 
TO:  Honorable Mayor and City Commissioners 
 
VIA:  Kenneth Fields, City Manager 
 
FROM: Teresa Allen, Public/Support Services Administrator 
 
SUBJECT: Traffic Signal Maintenance and Compensation Agreement Amendment 
 
SYNOPSIS:   The Amended Traffic Signal Maintenance and Compensation Agreement with FDOT 

will allow additional compensation to the City for traffic signal system maintenance in 
the jurisdictional boundaries of the City.  

 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
It is recommended that the City Commission take the following action: 
 

1. Approve the Amended Traffic Signal Maintenance and Compensation Agreement with FDOT to 
allow the City compensation for maintaining the pedestrian flashing beacons and traffic warning 
beacons that are part of the traffic signal system. 
 

2. Authorize the City Manager to execute the amended agreement on behalf of the City. 
 

BACKGROUND 
 
The original FDOT Traffic Signal Maintenance Agreement that the City Commission approved in August 
2002 compensates the City for maintaining the traffic signal system in the jurisdictional boundaries of the 
City.  However, the City does not receive compensating for maintaining the pedestrian flashing beacons 
and traffic warning beacons that is part of the traffic signal system.  The proposed amendment to the 
agreement will allow compensation for that maintenance.  
 
FISCAL IMPACT 
 
The City’s compensation for this agreement is $17,902.73 and increases 3% annually.  
 
OTHER OPTIONS 
 
If the City Commission does not approve the amendment to the traffic signal maintenance agreement, the 
City will not receive the addition compensation for the pedestrian flashing beacons and traffic warning 
beacons maintenance.  
 
ATTACHMENT 
Agreement Amendment 
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